# BRAKE CABLES

# NEWS FROM THE OREGON REGION OF CCCA

### **DIRECTOR'S MESSAGE**

Happy Holidays! If you are like us, it is a very busy time of year. For that reason and because of other activities, there is no regular meeting in December. Our next meeting will be on January 3<sup>rd</sup>.

On November 10<sup>th</sup>, 16 members met at Freedman's garage to decide most of our activities for 2019. Member Mike Eshaia and son Miles attended, and announced that Classic Cars will be the featured mark at the August 25, 2019 Lake Oswego Car and Boat Show. Both the Oregon Region, CCCA and Packards of Oregon will be recognized. Go to www.oregonccca.com for complete 2019 schedule.

On November 18th, 38 members attended our 2018 Annual Meeting at the Tualatin Country Club, where we saw a video presentation of our 2018 activities and honored Evelyn Freedman. Board elections were held, and John Imlay, Sylvia Potter and Larry Schick were elected to 3-year board terms, joining

existing board members Howard Freedman, Larry Cox, Pat Cox and Bill Jabs. Officers will be announced as soon as the board meets.

Our holiday potluck will be held on December 9<sup>th</sup>, at the Heritage House in Lake Oswego. Arrival time is 6:00 pm, and along with your potluck dish, please bring canned goods or cash to help support those in need. NO RED WINE!

At our January 3<sup>rd</sup> meeting, Bill Price and Matt Hackney will talk about the acquisitions of their Packard Caribbean's and the restoration of Bill's car. We still need volunteers for monthly programs. Remember, this need not be car related, just a topic that would be of interest to our group. Good presentations are vital for the continued success of our club.

December, 2018—Bill Jabs, Director

### UPCOMING ACTIVITIES

### NO MEMBERS MEETINGS IN DECEMBER.

<u>December 9th, 6:00 pm,</u> Annual Holiday Potluck Dinner, Heritage House, Lake Oswego

<u>January 3, 2019,</u> Monthly Member's Meeting, 6:30 pm, Village Inn, 10650 SW Beaverton-Hillsdale Hwy., Beaverton, Oregon

### **Suggestions for Tours or Tour Stops!**

Contact: Tour Directors, Howard Freedman, Roger Eddy, Robert Douglas, George Potter or Mary Jabs, activities director.

### **More Members**

If you know someone with a Classic Car or a keen interest in Classics, please introduce them to our club by encouraging them to come to an event or dinner meeting. Also, invite them to visit our website: www.oregonccca.com.

Bill Price, our membership director, will be happy to provide information and contact the prospective member.

## (REVISED)

This new Driving Program is about the joy of owning a Classic Car and the true thrill of taking the wheel to use them as they were originally attended – for motoring. Mileage Car Badges are awarded based on the miles that you drive your full classic. The first badge comes at 1,000 miles, additional badges are awarded as you achieve higher mileage. To register your cars the odometer reading must be verified, and a registration form filled out and mailed to CCCA with a fee of \$25 per car. This is a good program to promote driving our cars. Now is a good time to get registered for 2017. As a national director, Howard Freedman and certify your mileage.

### **OUR WEBSITE**

If you misplaced your Hood Release or deleted the Brake Cables or a reminder Blast, just go to the Website <a href="https://www.oregonccca.com">www.oregonccca.com</a> to get the information. Thanks to George Potter for keeping our website updated.

IF YOU WISH TO HAVE A PHOTO OF YOUR CLASSIC CAR POSTED ON OUR WEBSITE, PLEASE SEND A PHOTO TO GEORGE POTTER.